New Bedford City Hall 133 William Street, Room 314 New Bedford, MA 02740

Facilities Subcommittee Meeting September 6, 2018 6:00 pm – 6:49 pm

Present: Mr. Bruce Oliveira, Mr. Joshua Amaral, Mr. John Oliveira, Andrew O'Leary, Al Oliveira, Karen Treadup

Also in Attendance: Mr. Tom Tarpey

The meeting commenced at 6:00pm.

Mr. Bruce Oliveira carried out the roll call of committee members.

Minutes were not reviewed.

Mr. Tarpey discussed renaming the NBHS soccer field to honor Manuel Matos.

Mr. O'Leary discussed the renewal of the Bay Sox lease agreement. Mr. John Oliveira motioned to have Mr. O'Leary finalize the agreement and Mr. Amaral seconded his motion.

Mr. Al Oliveira discussed field improvements, as well as, hydration station costs at NBHS.

Facilities rentals for 2018 – 2019 were discussed, including Bay Sox Renewal Lease Agreement, as well as, Old Bedford Village Department and AJ Neighborhood Association requests to use of the Gomes School gymnasium and School Meeting Room. A motion to approve both rental applications at Gomes School was presented by Mr. Amaral and seconded by Mr. John Oliveira.

The meeting adjourned at 6:49 pm on a motion by Bruce Oliveira; seconded by John Oliveira.

Andrew B. O'Leary,

Assistant Superintendent of Finance & Operations